
 

 

December 14, 2023 

 

Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board 

Board of Supervisors 

City Hall 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

San Francisco, CA  94102-4689 

 

Subject:  2023 Lease and Use Agreement between the City and County of San Francisco, acting by 

and through its Airport Commission, and STARLUX Airlines Co., LTD dba STARLUX 

Airlines North America, Co. at San Francisco International Airport 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

 

Pursuant to Section 9.118 of the City Charter, I am forwarding for the Board of Supervisors’ 

approval the proposed Resolution, which approves a 2023 Lease and Use Agreement (“2023 Lease”) 

between the City and County of San Francisco, acting by and through its Airport Commission, and 

STARLUX Airlines Co., LTD dba STARLUX Airlines North America, Co. (“Starlux”) that conducts 

flight operations at San Francisco International (“SFO”). 

 

The 2023 Lease, which sets the rate-making methodology, gate allocation and operating procedures, 

and general business and legal terms for the operation of airlines at SFO, will commence the first day 

of the calendar month following the receipt of full approvals from City and expire on June 30, 2033. 

 

The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

 

• Board of Supervisors Resolution; 

• New 2023 Lease and Use Agreement CEQA Approval; and 

• Approved Airport Commission Resolution No. 23-0275 and accompanying Memorandum; 

• Notification of Environmental Review: New 2023 Lease and Use Agreement; 

• Copy of SFEC-126(f) Submittal; and 

• Copy of the 2023 Lease and Use Agreements Starlux. 

 

Please contact Cathy Widener, Chief External Affairs Officer, at (650) 821-5023 if you have any 

questions or concerns regarding this matter. 

Very truly yours, 

 

Kantrice Ogletree /s/ 

 

Kantrice Ogletree 

Commission Secretary 

 

Enclosures 

 

cc: Cathy Widener, Chief External Affairs Officer 


